
Public Notice 

 

Intent to File an Application with USDA, Rural Development, Rural Utilities Services 

 

Town of Sweden 
 

This is to provide notice that the Town Board of the Town of Sweden intends to file an application 

for grant and loan assistance with USDA, Rural Development for improvements within an area 

designated as Ladue, Swamp and West Sweden Road Water Improvement Benefit Area.  

 

This proposed project involves installation of water mains along portions of LaDue Road, Swamp 

Road, Lake Road and West Sweden Road. The project will serve an estimated 131 residential 

homes. The estimated capital cost of the project is $11,200,000.00. Consistent with Town Law and 

procedures of Rural Development, the Sweden Town Board will conduct a public information 

meeting and/or hearing prior to making a commitment to undertake the proposed project. Residents 

will be notified as to the time, date, and location of such meetings. 

 

The Town of Sweden is an equal opportunity employer. 

 

 

Patricia Hayles 

Supervisor 

Town of Sweden 
 

By Order of the Town Board of the Town of Sweden, New York 

Karen Sweeting, Town Clerk 
 


